
 

  
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday March 2021 

MESSAGE FROM MRS MOORE 

We are looking forward to welcoming students back to school on Monday 

8 March. Mr Manley has sent out a booklet of information for students to 

know about the return to school. (this is also available on the school 

website and has been emailed to students). 

The most significant change is that all students and staff must wear a face 

covering at all times, including during lessons (except those who are 

exempt) It is helpful to have more than one face covering so that a fresh 

one can be worn during the day. 

 The nice thing about teamwork is that you always 

have others on your side. - Margaret Carty 

STUDENT LATERAL FLOW TESTING 

This week, we kicked off our whole school lateral flow testing in the sports 

centre. As you can imagine for a school of our size, this was no small task. 

We cannot stress enough how proud we are of the students, staff & 

volunteers who have risen to the challenge of making this task happen so 

smoothly. Below we have highlighted some of the stats on how our first 

round of testing went. 

 

We also have some photos of the test centre in action for you on page 7 

of the newsletter. 

 

Date 
Year 

Group 

% of 

students 

tested 

Number 

of 

positive 

tests 

Number of 

students and staff 

required to self-

isolate 

01/03/2021 11 92.20% 0 0 

01/03/2021 12 & 13 95.70% 1 0 

02/03/2021 9 94.50% 0 0 

02/03/2021 10 91.80% 0 0 

03/03/2021 7 95.40% 0 0 

03/03/2021 8 92% 0 0 

04/03/2021 11 89% 1 2 

04/03/2021 12 &13  87% 0 0 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

DIRECT REMINDER 

Don’t forget, you are still able to get 

any Fullbrook uniform items that 

you need from School Uniform 

Direct. Orders can be placed online 

for delivery.  Their customer service 

team is also available to assist with 

any enquiries you might have. 

 

 

From w/c Monday 8 March they will 

also be offering a click and collect 

service from the West Byfleet shop.  

 

For further information and to 

order any uniform items please visit 

their website.  
 

 
 

 

https://www.schooluniformdirect.co.uk/


 

RAPID TESTING FOR HOUSEHOLDS & CHILDCARE 

BUBBLES 

If you’re a member of a household, childcare bubble or support bubble of 

a school pupil, college student or of a staff member, you can get twice-weekly 

symptom-free tests. 

The symptom-free tests for households are not available from schools or 

colleges. Households can use any testing offered by their employer, 

or book an appointment online at a symptom-free testing site, or collect a 

home-testing kit from a designated collection point, or if unable to travel to 

a site, order a kit online. You can find out more 

at surreycc.gov.uk/symptomfreecovidtesting. 

 If your child or a household or bubble member develop COVID-

19 symptoms, do not use symptom-free testing. Book a free test 

at gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test or call 119.  

ON-SITE CATERING UPDATE 

In preparation for students returning to the Fullbrook site on Monday 8 

March, our catering team have shared their menus for the next 3 weeks. 

Please see pages 6-7 for details. They have also created a video for parents 

which can be viewed here. 

SAYING GOODBYE TO A MUCH LOVED ARTWORK 

On Thursday 25 February, Mrs Moore had a socially 

distanced catch up with former student, Bernice 

Almond who came to collect a piece of her A-Level 

coursework, which had been in the Principal’s office for 

the last 4 years. The picture is of Bernice and the 

beautiful paper clock lamp she created while studying 

at Fullbrook 6.  

GEP CONSULTATION  ON PROPOSED TRUST MERGER 

GEP is considering a merger with Athena Schools Trust after spending the last 

18 months working closely together. Before any action is taken, a public 

consultation is open until Wednesday 31 March which will allow you to share 

your thoughts on the proposal.  Please see pages 3-5 of the newsletter for 

the letter from Jack Mayhew, Chief Executive of GEP Academies explaining in 

more detail.  

You can also view more information about the proposal on the GEP website. 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

w/c Monday 8 March Students due to return to school 

Thursday 1 April End of Term (Early finish for students) 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols below to view the 

Fullbrook Facebook & Twitter pages or the 

Fullbrook 6 Instagram account. 

 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/people-and-community/emergency-planning-and-community-safety/coronavirus/testing/symptom-free/covid-19-testing-for-households-and-bubbles-of-school-pupils-and-staff
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
https://youtu.be/4E1ncg8REKs
https://www.gepacademies.com/consultation/
mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
http://www.facebook.com/Fullbrook
http://www.twitter.com/FullbrookSchool
https://www.instagram.com/fullbrook_6/


 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FULLBROOK COVID TESTING CENTRE IN ACTION! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


